
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Brothers,  
 
I hope all is well with you and your families. I appreciate all members that have  
attended our virtual Monthly Council meetings in the past few months. We tried to 
reach out to as many members as we could.  
 
Once again, I want to thank you for re-electing me as your Grand Knight. I look  
forward to one more year; Do I need to repeat that? We will soon be able to meet 
once again and go forward with our many Charity events. All events are on hold for 
now, but we will announce our plans when the State allows. 
 
Many thanks to the Officers who have stepped up to hold office for our new year. We 
have been able, so far to donate to the most recent Charity requests.  
 
I have approval from the Parish office to hold our next council meeting outdoors in 
the McGivney parking lot. Our Council Business Meeting, is Tuesday, June 2nd. at 
7:15 PM.  The Rosary starts at 7:00. The times are moved up slightly for daylight. 
 
When we  meet at McGivney Hall, we will have chairs in the outside lot, they will be 
separated for social distancing. Masks are optional, it will be your decision.  We will 
also have the meeting on line for those who may not wish to attend socially yet. 
 
DGK Steve Strong will have all information to view on line sent out in an email. I 
promise a short meeting, hopefully many can attend. We have sent out a survey for 
our members to show us which way our members prefer to attend. 
 
I have asked Worthy Warden, Joe Inglima, to come up with a menu for us. We will 
try to make it easy to grab and go; you will not be able to serve yourself. I look  
forward to seeing you, and yes, there will Beverages. We will maintain social  
distancing outside. Do not park cars to encroach the meeting area. 
 
If you are not feeling well, we ask that you do not attend for all others’ sake. Please 
take your temperature at home before you attend if you are in doubt? 
 
Our Parish Office has sent out Mass schedules for June. There will be two indoor 
Masses on Sunday June 14th, The church will control how 
many members can attend the Mass in the Church and in 
the Gym. I have offered our help if needed with extra     
Ushers in the Church and the Gym. Deacon Ed Krise  and 
Head Usher Joe Mitchell will notify the Knights. 
 
The State has not allowed us to start Bingo as of yet. Once 
they lift the restrictions, we plan to continue, possibly in the 
Gym. Brother Dominic Palermo is keeping us updated. 
 
I am looking forward to our June meeting (outdoors). 
 
Vivat Jesus, 

Brother Woody  
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The Show Goes On 
Through April and May, All Saints Catholic Church (allsaintsdunwoody.org) continued streaming 
daily Mass in full digital online living color with an empty church because of the pandemic. Many 
other churches and the Catholic cable channel Eternal Word TV Network (EWTN) did likewise. 
To our sheer delight, All Saints looked just as professional as all others. 
 
The sea foam green carpet, reddish wood paneling, rear partial stone wall, outside window  
greenery, new giant altar angels, and colorful parish vestments looked mighty fine on our  
electronic  devices. Those with special software and equipment like Chrome browser and a 
Chromecast device inside their TV could “cast” the picture from their PC, personal smartphone, 
or tablet onto their TV in full size.  It was nice to see the ranch again. You don’t realize how much 
you miss it. 
 
Father Rogaczewski quipped after one Mass that he really missed his professional altar servers. 
Now he had to rely on two old slow Monsignors to assist him on the altar. Monsignor Marren 
quipped back that Father Rogo was very mean to them. Nonetheless, the team functioned well. 
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Monsignor Marren publicly thanked Sir Knight Scott Early and Teen Life director Jessica Duron 
on the altar for setting up the technical equipment and cameras that allowed the All Saints online 
streaming. It is thought that their equipment will be left in place to transmit other important  
future parish ceremonies onto the Internet. 
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   Baccalaureate Mass Recognition 
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During the Bacccalaureate Mass recognizing our graduating parishioners, a post-Mass rosary 
with one decade for each of the five graduation levels (elementary, grade school, middle, high, 
and college). Names of graduates were flashed on the screen by their class for each decade. 
This may be the only public recognitions that graduates get this year. 

   Memorial Day Mass Recognition 
The church was decorated nicely for the Memorial Day Mass.  American flags 
and giant red, white, and blue bouquets were in evidence for the holiday. The 
Mass was said for deceased veterans. 
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Council Business Proceeds Online  
Hopefully, this online council meeting process will not be necessary for our June 2nd council 
meeting. We will attempt to hold the meeting outdoors in the McGivney parking lot with proper 
spacing. We will continue to stream it online for those who are no comfortable with personal 
meetings yet.  Officer elections were held online this year. 
 
The meeting will start a bit early at 7:15 to take advantage of more daylight. 

 

The new look of meetings! 
          
 
 
 

 Officer Elections for 2020-2021 
 
Grand Knight  Woody Jones 
Deputy GK   Steve Strong 
Chancellor   Bill Driscoll 
Advocate   B.J. Van Gundy 
Warden   Joe Inglima 
Recorder   Skip Dolt 
Financial Secretary  Dan McDonough 
Treasurer   E.J. Couvillion 
Inside  Guard   Charles Lynch 
Outside Guards                     Nick Mattera 
                                                Gene Gannon 
Trustee 3-year  Ernie Spencer 
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New Council Insurance Field Agent 
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We are pleased to report that a new Field Agent has been appointed to serve 
Council 11402 at  All Saints. 
  

Please welcome Steven Zahradka as your Member Benefits Advisor. 
 
Steven is one of our newer advisors and looks forward to serving the mem-
bers of your council. He brings much experience and looks forward to  
assisting you in recruiting efforts as well. 
  
Please look forward to hearing from Steven soon. 
 
Kindly,  also add him to your email distribution list and forward his contact  
information to all members. 
  
He is now available to help the Members of 11402 protect their families! 
  
His contact information is: 
 
Steven.zahradka@kofc.org 
678-739-5271 
  
Thank you and God bless, 

mailto:Steven.zahradka@kofc.org
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Brothers and Widows, 
  
In this time of homebound status, the Council realizes that certain older  
brothers and council widows might be in need of assistance in picking up  
necessary supplies, groceries, prescriptions, etc.,. but are not physically able  
to do so. (We do not include those that are perfectly able to do so, but would  
rather not venture out.) The pickup list would be identified and paid for  
beforehand with the supplier by the recipient, and only the pickup delivery  
help would come from a council volunteer . 
  
All Widows and Older Knights:  If you truly need help with picking up groceries, 
medications, supplies, etc. ,  please call Gene Gannon at:  404-992-3999    
or email him at   gene_gannon@bellsouth.net and provide your name and  
telephone number. 
  
All Knights:  The Knights of Council #11402 are helping our Widows and older 
Knights who are in need of help with picking up groceries, medications and  
supplies.  Any Knight who is able to help in this humanitarian effort, please  
email Tom Simon at tgsimon@comcast.net  and provide your name and  
telephone number.  
  
With this important Act of Charity, we will help all our council folks get through 
this  troubled time. Please direct your replies to Gene Gannon or Tom Simon as 
appropriate and do not reply back to the sender of this message.  

Council Extends Help to Widows/Brothers 

mailto:gene_gannon@bellsouth.net
mailto:tgsimon@comcast.net
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Dear Friends; 
 
The Monsignor was our friend. As many of his friends do, I’d like to keep the memory of  
Monsignor Kiernan alive.  
 
In the blur of the extreme difficulties of weathering the recession storm, and finally building the 
new MOQ Sanctuary, I was reminded of Monsignor’s hopes and desires for this new Parish over 
in the ‘Bad Lands of Peachtree Corners’ , and the many of us he called his ‘Outlaws’ who lived 
over here.  
 
The passage of years has dimmed his original excitement and determination to form our new 
parish.  The long era of fundraising and architectural planning for the new church has caused 
his founding vision to become a more distant memory. 
 
I am working to not let that happen. He was extremely caring of me and my family on many  
levels. We also had many conversations before and after the founding of MOQ as a Mission.  He 
asked me to carry out numerous tasks much like he did in asking others to contribute their time 
and talents (unsure in my case why he did  it). 
 
Our first attempt to keep his name going here at MOQ was a 
minor success. We are planning  
another Monsignor Donald Kiernan Memorial Golf Tourna-
ment on Monday, May 18, 2020 to be played at Bear’s Best Golf 
Club in Suwanee.  
 
We again, need your help.  
 
We are dedicating all monies raised to build a commercial kitchen in our decommissioned old 
Sanctuary. Having experienced his many parties, we think this is a continuation of his desire to 
help people have a good time.  
 
You were kind enough to support our first tournament. I’m asking for your support once again.  
 
I’ve met with his friend Joan McIvor several times, and she has entrusted me with his golf bag, 
clubs and other mementos pictures below.  We plan to make them a center piece of our media  
campaign.  
 

MOQ Plans Second Msgr. Kiernan Golf Event 
Our council 11402 brother, Sir Knight Msgr, R. Donald Kiernan, 
was not only the pastor of All Saints for 26 years, but he was the 
first Administrator of Mary Our Queen in Peachtree Corners 
when it was still a mission and not yet  a parish. 
 
Mary Our Queen has a Kiernan Hall just the same as All Saints, 
and he is revered there also. They had a golf tournament in his 
honor two years ago, but last year’s Kiernan tournament had to 
be canceled. They are planning one this year and have asked our 
brothers to participate strongly and ensure a success in his honor. 
 
Shown are his “Thou Shalt Not Cheat” golf clubs which we  
believe will be a centerpiece during this event.   
 
Below is a message from Brother Jim Gaffey from Mary Our 
Queen Council asking us to participate in this tournament.  
 
Since our council has no golf tournament of our own, our ardent 
golfers have a venue to honor our beloved Monsignor and have a 
great time at one of the best golf clubs around.    

Tournament rescheduled 
for Monday  

November 16 
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Bingo Still— Bye Bye! 

Awaiting formation of a combined degree 1-2-3– team for All Saints. 
 
 
Note: Go to website gakof.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”, then 
choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on degrees. 
 
Questions to Wulf Lindenau 770-558-1022 or lindenauwr@aol.com for more info. 
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Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 

 
 
 
We await permission from the State of Georgia to resume gatherings like BINGO in halls. 
 
Possibly BINGO could resume in the gym with proper spacing in the near future. 

 
 

Donated $1000 to Missionaries of the Poor. 
 

Donated $500 for retreat speaker Fr. Brandenburg. 
 

Donated $2000 for Fr. Anthony Ghana church. 
 

Atlanta homeless shelter $1000 donation. 
 

Greg Plunkett to Ghana $1000 fare. 
 

Donated $260 to Georgia KofC Raffle. 
 
 

Purchased $500 laptop to SVdP charity. 
 

Donating $125 to Anthony Cerbone Scout Project. 
 

Donating $200 to Fellowship of Christian Athletes. 
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Vietnam’s “The Wall That Heals” 
Recently the City of Johns Creek had a replica of the Vietnam War Memorial “Wall that 
Heals” replicated in their Veterans Memorial Park.  Our brother, Sir Knight Major Wulf  
Lindenau, Ret., visited the site to check it out. Not far from the replicated Vietnam Memorial, 
the two projects of our fourth degree Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly knights were located— 
the bench honoring Watters and the Boots and Rifle Statue and Plaque honoring  deceased 
vets. We are proud as Knights to have contributed to this memorial park. 

Chaplain Fr. Charles Watters earned the Army  
Congressional Medal of Honor for his heroism in  
battle that cost him his life. 11 
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Fr. McGivney Sainthood Progress   
 

Vivat Jesus,   Carl Anderson 
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Faith in Action Events  
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Brother Louis Phillip Bernard, 72 , passed away unexpectedly on April 25, 2020 

of unknown causes. He was thought to have some 
heart issues by friends. 
 
Louis was only a first degree brother, but he was 
a charter founding member of All Saints Council 
on July 4th, 1994. He was an active knight and 
played Bingo regularly with friends every month. 
 
He was born in Italy. His father, Louis Benedict 
Bernard, was a USA citizen and during WWII 
served in the armed forces while stationed in Italy 
where he met Louis’ mother.  
 
He, with mother and father, left Italy for America 
when he was five and it is thought he was raised 
in Pittsburg before moving to Dunwoody.  Louis 
had no siblings and his parents are both deceased 

and buried in North Atlanta Memorial Park on Winters Chapel Road. He has no 
known family or relatives. He had always been unmarried. 
 
Louis lived alone in his parents’ house and his body was discovered when  
neighbors noted he had not appeared for days as normal and police were  
summoned. What is known about him is information from friends and neighbors. 
Anything else that can be gleaned would be appreciated. 
 
Please keep this very private man in your prayers, so that he can be given a  
proper remembrance from the Knights and the Parish. 
 

Passing of Marion Rosalie Reale 
 June 9,1928—May 18, 2020 

 
Marion Reale, 92, was the widow of our former brother Paul Reale. She was under the care 
of Advantage Funeral & Cremation Services and no photo of her is available. They were  
honored by the All Saints Council for their past 60th wedding anniversary in 2011 and their  
marriage actually lasted 63 years until Paul passed in 2013. She and Paul are interred in the 
All Saints Columbarian. They had three children and four grandchildren. 
 
Please pray for Marion, Paul, and the family.  

Passing of Jean Farrell 
Jean Farrell, wife of Sir Knight Frank Farrell , passed in hospice just as this newsletter was 
being prepared. No obituary was available. We will provide information as it is made known.  
They had been married just under 59 years. Please pray for Jean, Frank, and the family. 

Passing of Brother Louis P. Bernard 
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Passing of Mastrogiovanni Couple 

Sir Knight Benedetto (Benny) Mastrogiovanni’s passing occurred on April 30th 
as this newsletter was being prepared. He was 80 and had long term illnesses. 
His visitation was held at the Crowell Funeral home on Peachtree Industrial 
followed by a private family burial in that cemetery the following day. There 
was no obituary in the newspaper. 
 
He will be featured in the next newsletter. Please pray for Benny, wife Bridget, 
and the family. 

Benny Mastrogiovanni (right) and wife Bridget are shown attending Monsignor 
Donald Kiernan’s 90th birthday party on  December 13, 2014. Benny loved his  
Italian Ruffino wine. 

Sir Knight Benedetto (Benny) Mastrogiovanni’s passing occurred on April 30th, 2020 in home 
hospice. He was 80 and had long term illnesses. His visitation was held at the Crowell Funeral 
home on Peachtree Industrial followed by a private family burial in that cemetery the next 
day. There was no obituary found in the newspaper or online. 
 
The family had moved to Prince of Peace Parish in Flowery Branch, GA, but Benny never left 
the All Saints Council or the Watters Assembly. 
 
His wife Bridget died unexpectedly in her sleep only 15 days later on May 14th.  See her  
obituary on the next page. 
 
The couple was a fixture in All Saints gatherings and sales events. Benny was a fourth degree 
member of the Watters Assembly and had been a long time member of the honor guard,  He 
was born in Italy and never lost his strong Italian accent which lent to his charm. He served in 
the Italian military. 
 
Please pray for Benny, wife Bridget, and the family. 
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              Council Significant Dates  June Birthdays 

Jim Langford 1 

John Heneghan 2 

Ed Krise 4 

Bob Worthing- 7 

Frank Budde 7 

John Byrne 8 

Dwight Smith 9 

Bill Garrett 10 

Al Tiede 10 

Dave Jeanson 11 

Mike Paolozzi 12 

Tim Lamb 12 

Sean Corrigan 15 

Michael Smit 15 

David Bailey 15 

John Doueiry 15 

Bob Mack 16 

Carlos Gonzalez 17 

Sasi Munisamy 18 

Harold Fickett 18 

Anthony Jabaley 19 

Mitchell Crum 20 

Kevin Flagg 21 

Nathan Bork 21 

James Connell 22 

Ronald Curtis 22 

Pat Fahey 22 

Willy Trent 22 

John Vander Wiele 22 

George Foster 23 

Cun Cun Wei 23 

Ray Gustin 24 

David Sykes 24 

Charbel Maalouf 25 

John Dawkins 26 

Brian Benninghoff 26 

Dave Davis 30 

Dominic Palermo 30 

    

14th Lee & Tracy Cullom 23 
5th Jason & Dorota Miller 22 
7th Bob & Dorothy Gail Klingensmith 22 

20th Mike & Rosanne Haslach 22 
2nd Kevin & Amy Ryan 20 
3rd Ed & Carol-Anne Cerbone 20 
17th Jay & Jennifer Kapp 20 
16th Jim & Courtney Reilly 19 
13th John & Jacqueline Shaffer 16 
18th Matt & Catherine Hurd 15 
6th Chris & Joli Murtha 13 
8th James-Rosario & Tina John 12 

19th Eric & Meghan Grone 10 

4th Rodrigo & Manoela Maciel 9 
6th Gregory & Ruth Francisco 5 
1st Joe Dunay & Judy Scarborough 1 

   

12th Allen & Shirley Pfaffinger 65 

1st Norb & Barrbara Braza 63 

15th Ray & Violetta Grupinski 63 

13th Ken & Patsy Winkler 61 

3rd Fred & Margaret Schlitt 59 

1st Keith & Janet Kieffer 57 
20th John & Joan Muenchen 56 

12th Ray & Sharon Donohue 55 

12th Gene & Beth Wysocki 55 

25th John & Kathy Seggerson 54 

1st Alex & Susan Williams 52 

6th Ralph & Didi O'Connor 52 

15th Dennis & Susan Mackin 52 

17th Ray & Nan Eberly 51 

12th Larry & Nancy Cullen 49 

16th Oscar & Geraldine Pereyra 47 
23rd Jim & Debbie Brennan 47 

19th Mike & Jane Will 42 

16th David & Belkis Sykes 41 

6th Gerry & Vivian Sotomayor 40 

20th Rick & Laura Rother 39 

22nd Scott & Mary Ellen Klinger 34 

6th Jeff & Jana Berklich 33 

11th Roc & Carol Tschirhart 32 

15th Dwight & Erin Smith 29 

22nd David & Kerstin Adelman 29 

22nd B.J. & Christy Van Gundy 29 

12th Skip & Elaine Dolt 27 

11th Jim & Ellie Campbell 26 

16th Greg & Dawn Pyne 26 

18th David & Tanys Pyle 26 

10th Paul & Joan Borer 25 
17th Bob & Rita Fiscella 25 
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June Wedding Anniversaries 
 Date                                                            Years 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
John Brach’s daughters, Suzanne and Amy, and daughter-in-law, Tina 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Dick Calupca’s wife, Mary 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 98, and son David 
Andy Diaz’ daughter, Liz Tierney 
Bill Driscoll’s mother, Gisela 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Frank Farrell’s wife, Jean 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Joe Fuentes’ nephew’s son, Carson Paul 
Al Garofalo’s daughter, Mary Jo Westbrook 
Mike Gregory’s son, Jonas 
Ray Grupinski’s grandson, Aiden Toolan 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Jim Herbig’s wife, Judy 
Lou Hlad’s brother Frank and Sister Therese 
Paul Horan’s widow, Sally 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet & mother-in-law, Anne Piede 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Monsignor Kiernan’s friend, Marc Boudreaux 
Jack Klapka’s wife, Maralind 
Bryan Kler’s mother, Judy 
Bob Klingensmith’s wife, Dorothy Gail 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bernie Marino’s wife, Florence 
Doug McAleer’s niece, Sarah Hrdlicka, wife, Linda, brother James  
Deacon Ken Melvin’s daughter and wife Linda 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Mark A. Miller’s brother, Chris Miller 
Bob Mitchell’s Wife, Anita 
Mary Monroe, our Bingo nonna 
Paul Mudge’s brother, Daniel J. Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Danny Ross’ daughter –in-law, Jamie and wife Queenie 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s sister-in-law, Wendy 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke 
John Seggerson’s daughter, Katie 
Bill Scully’s niece, Katie Scully 
Hedy Sevilla’s mother-in-law, Hermogina Beltran  
John Shaffer’s grandson, Michael Calhoon 
Tom Simon’s wife, Nancy 
Mike Smith’s daughter, Courtney Hertel 
Ernie Spencer’s grandson, Garrett Pilcher  and two daughters 
Ralph Stinson’s nephews, Johnny Hood and Paul Buckner 
Carl Stryker’s granddaughter 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and widow Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy   
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone, his wife’s young cousins. 
Jack Vander Wiele’s wife, Doris 
Mike Walker’s wife, Kathy 
Kelly Wheeler’s wife, Susan 
Charles J. Wilson’s wife, Carolyn 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 
 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
  Dennis Caniglia   Richard Kernan    Cary Kean              
  Jack Klapka     Nestor Montero   Dennis Mackin 
  Wiley Maloof     Charles J. Wilson  Mike Smith       
  Jim Snoddy       John Barranco    Bob Santos 
  Ron Collins       Joe Cavallaro      Bill Driscoll       
  Steven Bales     Tom Simon          Joseph Stutz            
  Frank Paolozzi     Jack Harte       Jack Curtin             
  Dave Jeanson     Joe Liebsack   Bernie Sotola              
  Harvey Moskowitz    William Torresala  
  Bob Mitchell    Eric Martin      Al Alberghini   
  Ernie Spencer    Bernie Santa Maria 
  Ralph Stinson   Rod Austin   Danny Ross 
  John Gannon   Wulf Lindenau   Mario Comitto 
        
       Ailing Brothers Ongoing Prayers 
 Andy Diaz   Ray Gustin   John Brach   Ted Davis 
 Matt Dewhurst   Al Garofalo   Walt Gauthier 
 Franz Brucks   Bryan St. Romain  George Doyle 
  Bill Camden     Mike Walker   Larry Cullen       
 
     Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey    Nicholas  Le   Brandon Scherff  
Mathew (Cole) Austin     Mike Martell 
Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 
 

Atlanta Archbishop Gregory John Hartmayer 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Bernard Schlesinger III 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Joel Konzen 
Abbot Augustine Myslinski, OSCO, Conyers 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao,   Father Bryan Small         
Father Daniel Rogaczewski,  Father Kevin Peek 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father David Daly, LC ,     Father Daniel Ketter 
Father John Klein , LC,  Father Jack Knight 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP,   
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon Hedy Sevilla   Deacon Bob Calabrese 
 

Our Beloved Widows  (red are deceased)  
Grace Mahoney      Rita Mix      Peggy Eckard 
Ellie Pavlik     Nancy Moeller     Joanne De Pace 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Evelyn Wittman    Patti Travers Neil     By Hurt 
Helen O’Shea  Joyce Templeton   Karen Giles     
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak    Polly Callison     
Margaret McCabe   Mary Ann Stojka  Tish Allen 
Elizabeth Morrell        Theresa Callahan 
Katie Woerner    Mary Ardagna   Sally Horan 
Joanne Swartz   Mary Schultz   Margie Vicknair    
Colleen Trainor    Joan McIvor    Valerie Nucera 
Betty O’Brien    Jan Szyperski     Jackie McGill 
Teresa Novac   Kathy Kerr Sisko  Dolores Myers 
Ann Feeney  Carol Joyce   Jean Fraser 
Bridget Mastrogiovanni 

Memento  
Languorem 
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Sir Knight Frank Farrell’s wife, Jean, is in hospice. He has been totally focused on Jean's 
battle with malignant melanoma. Pray for her, Frank, and family in this terrible time. 
 
Charter member Louis P. Bernard, 72,  passed away in April 25th.  His obit is included. 
 
Sir Knight Bennedetto  Mastrogiovanni passed after a long illness on April 30th. His wife, 
Bridget, passed away on May 14th.Please pray for Benny, wife Bridget, and the family. 
 
 
Former All Saints/Watters Assembly member William R. Shannon passed in California. 
 
Please pray for these brothers and relatives with ongoing health issues:   
brother John Barranco, Sir Knight Andy Diaz, brother John Pepitone, Judy Herbig, Bob/
Anita Mitchell, Barbara Braza, Sir Knight Mike and Kathy Walker, brother Mario Commito, 
Sir Knight Walt Gauthier, Sir Knight Wiley Maloof, brother Rod Austin, Sir Knight Rich  
Tomaszewski, Sir Knight Bill Camden, Deacon Ray Egan, Sir Knight Ron/Jackie Collins, 

Fourth Degree  
Sir Knights are  

remembered upon 
death on engraved 

Holy Mass    
chalices given to 

new priests. 

Memnto Mori Dennis M. Crean           11/01/2015 David B. Moeller           5/09/2010       

Michael P. Gannon        05/09/2020 Gregg R. Kantak           10/21/2015 PGK Frank G. Welter 12/19/2009       

Benny Mastrogiovanni  04/30/2020 Richard (Doc) Malone    6/12/2015 Owen K. McCabe           8/16/2009        

Louis P. Bernard            04/25/2020 James W. Callison           4/03/2015 William G. Lehman      4/16/2009       

Anthony W. Joyce          12/23/2019 William R. Schlich         3/12/2015 Robert L. Morell           4/29/2008      

Mark E. Balmes             12/13/2019 William D. O’Connor    1/19/2015 Gordon G. Hurt            3/03/2008       

PGK Michael J. Feeney 11/21/2019  Anthony Allan Kosek   12/25/2014 John A. O’Shea             1/27/2008      

PGK Richard G. Sisko    9/24/2018 John M. Foley                 9/12/2014 Thomas M. Scherrer     4/10/2007       

James W. (Jim)  McGill    7/4/2018 Bill  H. Giles                   8/05/2014 Richard P. Steiner         3/17/2006        

Richard T. Szyperski      4/27/2018 Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

Fr. Daniel  McCormick   4/19/2018 Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

James W. (Bill) O’Brien   4/2/2018 Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Jerome E. Travers         7/29/2005       

Don L. Myers                   2/17/2018 Paul J.  Reale               11/10/2013      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

George V. Yuscavage      2/12/2018  James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

Msgr. Donald Kiernan      1/9/2018 Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

Edward J. Trainor        12/23/2017 Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.    1/13/2005     

Mark A. Nucera             12/13/2017 Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

Michael J. Schultz         11/26/2017 Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

PGK George P. Novac    5/31/2017 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

Patrick J. Callahan         5/18/2017 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Les M. Washington         5/11/2017 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

George M. Swartz           4/19/2017 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Robert W. Heald             3/12/2017 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

PGK Guy E. Stryker      9/26/2016 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      Elias M. Mualem           3/27/2000 

Hal G. Eckard                   9/6/2016 Walter J. Bieszak          4/17/2011      John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

John F. Hansberry          6/21/2016 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Thomas A. Templeton      5/1/2016 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Kenneth C. McIntosh  11/25/1998 

Fr. Joseph M. Peek         3/14/2016 Gerald A. Cicero           1/05/2011      William J. Batdorf         3/23/1998                

“Ask not for whom the bell tolls. It tolls for thee.” John Donne 

83 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Council charter 
members are 
shown in red. >> 
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If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or 
wish a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
18 

KofC Supreme Web Site   (KofC.org) 
w/ Online Membership: KofC.org/onlinemembership   

GA State Web Site    (GAKofC.org) 
w/ list of exemplification events 

Watters Assembly Web Site  (www.kc2688.org) 

     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Woody Jones                 770-246-9897       j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
Deputy Grand Knight   Stephen Strong             770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net  
Chancellor                              Wulf Lindenau             770-558-1022        lindenauwr@aol.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren  770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    B.J. Van Gundy            678-291-0805       bj@vangundy.net 
Warden                Joe Inglima                   678-571-8081        joe.inglima@yahoo.com 
Recorder    Arthur (Skip) Dolt       770-379-0735        dr.dolt@siegelanddolt.com 
Financial Secretary                    Dan McDonough          770-729-9694        dmcd88@bellsouth.net 
Treasurer    E.J. Couvillion              770-642-6488        esnar@aol.com 
Lecturer    Bob Fiscella                   770-395-7101        bobfiscella@kw.com 
    
Inside Guard                              Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chazman4470@gmail.com 
                              
Outside Guards   Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185        nmat6961@gmail.com    
                 Gene Gannon                404-992-3999         gene_gannon@bellsouth.net 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term          Dean Trantow              678-296-6326         trantowd@aol.com  
Trustee TwoYear Term      Bob Mitchell                 770-804- 8060        bobmitchellga@yahoo.com                             
Trustee one-Year Term   Ernie Spencer               770-642-0863         ernestcspencer@bellsouth.net    
 
Insurance Field Agent    Steven Zahradka          678-739-5271         steven.zahradka@kofc.org 
Program Activity Director         Bill Driscoll                    678-395-4364        bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
District #7   Deputy                     John Knight                   770-936-0465        johnaknight@bellsouth.net       

   

Activity Chairs 
Acolytes                Bernie Marino               404-281-3242         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643         dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo                                           Dominic Palermo           404-256-1523         dpal84116@aol.com 
Faith         Bruce Malinoff               770-986-9362         bmalinoff@gmail.com 
Community     Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Family                   Joe Kane                          678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Funeral/Choir                             Bernie Sotola                  770-640-5440         asccmusic@gmail.com 
Life                 John Gannon                  770-990-9455         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Membership                                Wulf Lindenau               770-558-1022         lindenauwr@aol.com 
Pumpkin Sales                            Dave Richardson            770-396-1790         dm.richardson01@gmail.com 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797         steve@strongus.net 
Service Support   Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Ushers                                         Joe Mitchell                     404-862-3317         jmytch@aol.com 
Vocations (RSVP)   David Emery                  770-395-7913        jdavidemery@gmail.com 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Anita Mitchell     770-804-8060         almpmp@yahoo.com 
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402 Web Site   (kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 
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June Video  
Assembly 
Meeting 

 
 Rosary 7:15  
Meeting 7:30 
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June 2020 

Parking 
Lot  

Council 
Meeting 

7:30 

22 

Live  
Parish 
Masses  

4 PM and 
5:30 PM 


